
MEETING MINUTES 
Central Service Integration Team  

Wednesday, September 12, 2012 (10:30 am – Noon) 
Polk Fire District #1, 1800 Monmouth St, Independence 

Co-Chairs: Pam Erland & Michelle Bornfleth 

Agenda Item: Person: 

Introductions & Kudos Paul Allen – Kudos to Ron Wilson Center for help with a bike. 
 
Tula Gutierrez – Kudos to Valerie Reith for providing resources for passports. 
 
Jan Calvin – Kudos to Health & Human Services for tables and books NNO 
 
Nicole Walker Sundby – Kudos to Joyce Wahl for the Gate B-B-Q. 
 
Joyce Wahl – Kudos to Dairy Queen, Roth’s, Commissioner Mike Ainsworth for help 
with the Gate B-B-Q.  
 
Commissioner Mike Ainsworth – Kudos to Joyce Wahl for the Gate B-B-Q. To the Polk 
County Commission for Children and Families for hosting the Poverty Simulation. Kudos 
to the SIT Team for all the work they do. Also thanks to participants that serve Polk 
County. 
 
Traci Weston – Kudos to Oregon Child Development Coalition for providing space for 
the Holiday Project.  Kudos to Valerie Reith and the Ron Wilson Center for help with the 
Bike Event. 
 
Michelle Bornfleth – Kudos to Ron Wilson Center for helping to provide a bike to a 
HALO client. 

SIT Impact Story- 
Washer & Dryer Need 

Tanya Silva shared about the family need for the washer/dryer.  The family was very 
grateful to have a the items. 

Funding Requests 

•••• Funding Request 
 

•••• Funding Request 
 

•••• Funding Request 

Melissa Baurer from the Polk County Resource Center is requesting $27.46 for their new 
sign. All Service Integration Teams are dividing the cost equally.  
 
Urgent Needs is now going through the Polk County Resource Center allocating the 
quarterly amount of $1,200. 
 
Easter Seals is requesting $160 for CARTS bus passes to provide transportation for the 
Post Partum Group. 

AC Gilbert’s Discovery 
Village Presentation 

Kassie DeMarsh from the AC Gilbert House gave a presentation about discounted rates 
for those on public assistance.  She also spoke of a community center and outreach 
services to Polk County, an access pass, stamp card and events. AC Gilbert House offers 
discounts to non-profits and Title I Schools. They are offering after school programs. 
Please access acgilbert.org for a program guide.  

Bike Safety Event  Traci Weston announced the Bike Safety Event on Saturday, September 15, 2012 from 
10:00 AM to 12:00 PM. 

Central School Supply 
Distribution 

Melissa Baurer from the Polk County Resource Center gave an overview of the Central 
School Supply Give Away. She gave kudos to the Salvation Army, Sterling Bank, 
Cornerstone Church, Petals & Vines, Monmouth Christian Church and Monmouth 
Fitness Center for their support of the event. Approximately 315 students were served.   



Partner Announcements Krista Duval, Polk County Resource Center – The Polk County Resource Center 
will be starting a quarterly newsletter. Krista passed around a sign up sheet for those 
interested in receiving the letter. 
 
Angela Gonzales, Parent Resource & Education Program – A Strengthening 
Families course will be coming to the Monmouth/Independence area soon. Partners for 
Young Children will be meeting on September 19, 2012 from 10:30 AM to 12:00 PM to 
discuss how delivery of services to children 0-6 will be transitioning. 
 
Jaime Cantu, Polk County Juvenile Department – Announced the changes in the 
department. Rich Robison will now manage the Juvenile team with Marty Silbernagel as 
their Director. 
 
Paul Allen, HALO – Shared a “wish list’ and announced the Annex at HALO is now 
available for community use. 
 
Joyce Wahl, The Gate – Announced The Gate is now open for students. 
 
Laura Zinck, Central School District – Announced that Talmadge Middle School 
will host an ELL Parent Night on October 25, 2012 from 6:30 to 7:30 PM. Any calendars, 
resources or presenters are welcome. The Leadership group from Central High School is 
looking for ways to contribute the community. 
 
Sue Teal, Monmouth Senior Center – The Senior Center is working with Petals & 
Vines on a fundraiser for their expansion project. 
 
Tanya Silva, Polk County Public Health – Announced that September is National 
Emergency Preparedness month. 
 
Max Rothenberger, Polk County Public Health– Announced that a Flu Clinic will 
soon be open  at Public Health. 
 
Jan Calvin, Fostering Hope – Announced that Ellen Keithley-Garcia accepted a new 
position. The Fostering Hope program is looking for a part-time (20 hours weekly) 
Coordinator. 
 
Berni Kirkpatrick, OCDC – Shared the migrant season was great. They are recruiting 
anyone working in the Agriculture industry. 
 
Nicole Walker Sundby, Polk County Youth Prevention Program – Announced 
that iLead will be holding a Youth Leadership Summit. Nicole would like to start a Victim 
Impact Panel. They are looking into small grants to fund a Drunk Driving Prevention 
event. 
 
Vickie Thompson and Dustin Breitwieser, Polk County Mental Health West 
Salem – Announced they are now providing services for children. For more information 
please call 503-585-3012. 
 
Ken Braun, VORP/CMS – Announced he can help resolve conflicts at school between 
students. There are also trainings available. 
 
Traci Weston, Car Seat Safety, MISAB Representative – The Women’s Club has 
space to hold meetings. The Holiday Project. 4-H is offering Outdoor School for home 
schooling families with children 5th through 8th grades. 
 
Michelle Bornfleth, Service Integration Coordinator – Announced that there is a 
tutor training in Polk County coming up which is hosted by Mid-Valley Literacy Center. 

 

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, October 10, 2012 


